CCWG Workshop

Monday, March 08, 2010
10:00 AM to 3:00 PM

Attending in Person

· Michelle Trenary, Tenaska

· Jim Lee, Direct Energy

· Debbie McKeever, Oncor

· Gricelda Calzada, AEP

· Sonja Mingo, ERCOT

· Kathy Scott, CNP

· Kyle Patrick, Reliant

· Rachel Patterson, Gexa

· Phil Suter, CNP

· Jack Adams, ERCOT 

Call Ins:

· Art Deller, ERCOT

· Sandra Tisdale, ERCOT
Antitrust Admonition
Read by Chair of CCWG, Michelle Trenary. 
Evacuation process was read. 
Michelle Trenary, Chaired the meeting. 

Jim Lee, Vice Chair facilitated the modifications to the working draft.  
Introductions were made. 

Meeting comments…

Michelle Trenary, Chair of CCWG noted the agenda as…we will make changes to Notification process – Section 5 of the COPs Market Guide

COP Market Guide Section 5, Market Notice Communication Process, was reviewed by the group just as a refresher and it was decided that since most of the information is in Appendix A, Market Notice Communication Process, we would start there and include changes to allow MPs (non ERCOT entities) to use this section for their market notification process as well as ERCOT.  
Those in attendance noted that the modifications should be at a minimum for TDSPs and CRs to send notifications of system outages but if there were other major impacts that were not specific to an outage, that those could be covered as well. We could start there and expand as needed. Keep it simple and as close to the existing language as possible would be a good place to start. Certain sections could be copied or changed to ensure all Market Participants for Retail were allowed to send market notifications as needed and as expected.   

It was thought that the list of “Phases” of notifications were a good list and would apply to all MPs issuing notices. 

The list of “Tables” from one to 9 do not all apply and not all are needed so we will make modifications to those that are a good fit and exclude those that don’t.
It was identified that Table 4 would be changed to be Table 4A (for ERCOT) and Table 4B (for MPs) to use for notification of major system releases. 

Note: See each table in the draft for specific criteria. 

Table 5 would be changed to be Table 5A (for ERCOT) and Table 5B (for MPs).   

Note: See each table in the draft for specific criteria. 

Kyle Patrick mentioned that the TX SET working group was going to take a broad look at Section 7 of the Retail Market guide and if there were processes related to the need for notification that those could be expanded at that time.   

It was suggested that the other section to be changed would be a “Sample Notice”. 

Note: See sample notice in the draft. 

Sample notice was “tested” with the February 8th notice from Oncor to determine if the sample notice was sufficient for MPs’ use and provided good details to the Market. 

All data in the Oncor notice was used in the sample notice. All were in agreement that the data was sufficient and easy to use for MP communication efforts. 

Michelle Trenary said that she would bring the draft to COPS (next day) for an update. The draft will be presented to the CCWG at the next scheduled meeting on March 30th for adoption.  It was noted that additional reviews and edits could be made by CCWG also. 

After that it will be sent to Market rules for a number and be released to the Market for comments and RMS, COPS and others can make comments. 

Michelle adjourned the meeting at 3:09 PM.     

